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To: AJ. Johnson, City Administrator muscatine, lovv^

From: Chief Dalbey

Subject: Billing Manager Proposal

I have attached a job description for the position of Ambulance Service Billing Manager. As I
discussed with the City Council last week, this is a new position that will replace the EMS
Coordinator position that will soon be vacated upon the retirement of Don Bekker. It will be a
non-union, supervisory position whereas the EMS Coordinator was a bargaining unit, non-
supervisory position. The changes in the position are related to the ultimate goal of conducting
all of our ambulance billing processes in-house rather than continuing to pay a private billing
company to do so at an annual expense that will exceed $70,000 this fiscal year.

I indicated to the City Council last week that I would supply them with information regarding the
projected start-up costs associated with taking on the billing responsibilities as well as a wage
range for the position.

The start-up costs include the purchase of bill processing and patient care report software. Those
expenses amount to approximately $40,000 which includes the software, training, and one year
of software support. Office supplies include billing forms, envelopes, and postage. A quality
laser printer will be necessary as well.

The wage range determined by Stephanie Romagnoli is fi*om $54,955 to $64,290. Wages and
benefits for the 2009 fiscal year will likely amount to approximately $87,100.

In order to assess the costs associated with upgrading the position and adding billing
responsibilities I made estimates of start-up and recurring annual costs and projected them over
the next three fiscal years (2009 - 2011). I placed those figures on a chart along side of the
expenses we would incur over the same time period if we continued to contract out our billing
services. You can see the difference between implementation of the Billing Manager proposal
and maintaining the status quo with the EMS Coordinator.

The chart on the following page shows that start-up costs result in additional expenses of
approximately $31,000 the first year (FY09). During the following year (FYIO), the start-up
costs will be fully recouped and the Billing Manager proposal will begin to show a net savings
overall. In subsequent years, according to these projections, the net savings will be significant.
The figures used are projections only but show a great potential fi)r improving the profitability of
the ambulance service. The retirement of the EMS Coordinator makes this the appropriate time
to take this step forward.

The software and support expenses were provided by the billing company, from which we would
likely purchase the software to conduct the billing process. Wages were determined by Stephanie










